
 
 

Invitation to  

THE 37th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

and a presentation  
 

China and the challenge for Canadian foreign policy 
by 

David Mulroney, our former ambassador to People’s Republic of China 

 

Thursday, November 28, 2013 
 

 
 

Business meeting at 7:00 p.m.    

Presentation by David Mulroney at 7:30 p.m. 
  Conversation and refreshments following the presentation 

       

EVERYONE IS WELCOME* 
 

 
We are long beyond a debate about engaging China. The fact is that China is engaging us across a wide 
spectrum of interests. China’s economic impact on Canada is significant and growing. But we also need to be 
aware of China’s profound influence on global health, food safety and the environment, not to mention global 
security issues. China is a leading source of new citizens, students, tourists and investment dollars. How well are 
we preparing young Canadians for a future in which China is becoming steadily more important to us?  
  
China represents the emerging challenge for Canadian foreign policy. How do we work out a future relationship 
with China that is respectful, taking account of China’s remarkable achievements, while remaining true to our 
own deeply held values in areas like human rights? How do we maximize the people-to-people and economic 
benefits that flow from closer relations while mitigating the inevitable challenges that come with the rise of a 
country whose world view is often at odds with our own? 

 
David Mulroney is a Distinguished Senior Fellow at the University of Toronto’s Munk School of Global 
Affairs.  Before this appointment, he served as Ambassador of Canada to the People’s Republic of China from 
2009 to 2012.  
 
Prior to his appointment to Beijing, Mr. Mulroney was assigned to the Privy Council Office in Ottawa as the 
Deputy Minister responsible for the Afghanistan Task Force, overseeing inter-departmental coordination of all 
aspects of Canada's engagement in Afghanistan.  Among other assignments he was Associate Deputy Minister 
of Foreign Affairs and the Prime Minister's Personal Representative to the G8 Summit.  Immediately prior to 
that, he served as Foreign and Defence Policy Advisor to the Prime Minister of Canada.  Further in the past, he 
served on overseas assignments in Taipei, Kuala Lumpur, Shanghai and Seoul, and from 1995 to 1998, he was 
Executive Director of the Canada-China Business Council. Mr. Mulroney was born in Halifax and graduated 
from Saint Michael’s College at the University of Toronto.   
 
*No pre-registration.  Entry is free for CCFS members and $10 for non-CCFS members. Memberships are available at the 
door. Annual membership is $20 for individuals, $30 for a family, $12 for students and $17 for a student family.  
Membership forms are available at www.fccfa.ca/Ottawa. For further information about the Society or this event, please 
consult our web site or www.facebook.com/ccfs.ottawa, send an email to ccfs.ottawa@gmail.com or phone 613-729-3660. 

Patrons 

Honourable Sheila Copps 

Ambassador Robert Wright 

Knox Presbyterian Church, Geneva Hall, 120 Lisgar Ave., Ottawa 
(take the path off of Elgin, beside the main Church entrance, to the entrance at the back) 

(Parking on the street or at the Ottawa City Hall, latter is $3.75 per evening) 

 


